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Cranedale Educational Charitable Trust Ltd
Provider Statement of Safety and Risk Management
The Cranedale Centre is an Independent Educational Charitable Trust (Reg. Charity No.1087766).
providing environmental education courses for all age ranges. It specialises in Geography and Ecology
fieldstudies for A level/GCSE students and Environmental Studies courses for KS2 pupils.
Health and Safety


The Cranedale Centre complies with relevant health and safety regulations including the Health &
Safety at Work Act 1974, and the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regulations 1999.
The Centre has a recorded health and safety policy and recorded risk and COSHH assessments for
all Centre departments.



Written Codes of Working Practice and Risk Assessments are in operation for all activities and
procedures and, where appropriate, comply with the guidance provided in the DfE Department
Advice on Health and Safety for Schools (February 2012, updated June 2013); Health and Safety
Executive – School Trips and Outdoor Learning Activities (June 2011) and the National Guidance
for the Management of Outdoor Learning, Off-site visits and Learning Outside the Classroom
(OEAP 2012)
All policies, general risk assessments and site specific risk assessments are available on request.



Accident & Emergency Procedures are maintained and written records kept.



The Centre’s Catering Department is inspected by the local authority Environmental Health Officer
and currently hold a Level 5 Food Hygiene Rating.



All equipment used in activities is suited to the task, adequately maintained and examined in
accordance with current good practice. Where appropriate records are kept of examinations and
maintenance checks.



All operating procedures, policies and risk assessments are regularly reviewed and updated.

Insurance


The Cranedale Centre has Public Liability Insurance of £10 million.

Vehicles


All vehicles are roadworthy and meet the requirements of the law. The Centre maintains regular
recorded vehicle checks.



Vehicles are operated under the Section 19 Small Bus Permit Scheme issued by the N.E. Traffic
Area Commissioner.



All Cranedale drivers of vehicles with 9-16 seats have either pre 1997 licences with a D1 category
or post 1997 PCV(D1) licences

Staff


The Cranedale Centre operates a policy for staff recruitment, training and assessment which
ensures that all staff are competent to undertake their duties.



All Cranedale Centre staff have been vetted under the Disclosure and Barring Service at the
enhanced level



All teaching staff are qualified first aiders.



There is a clear definition of responsibility between providers and visiting staff regarding
supervision and welfare of participants. Study programmes are negotiated in advance with visiting
staff, and changes to these programmes are only made in consultation with visiting staff.

Fire


The Cranedale Centre conforms to the Fire Regulations relevant to the Regulatory Reform (Fire
Safety Order), 2005 which came into force in 2006 and the 1982 Education Act relating to
residential establishments. The Centre is inspected by the North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue
Service. A Work Place Fire Risk Assessment is in force and subject to an annual review.

Accommodation


The Centre provides 24 hour on call cover from both male and female staff whilst the centre is
occupied.



There are appropriate security arrangements to prevent unauthorised persons entering the
accommodation.



Separate male and female sleeping accommodation is provided in rooms of up to 6. Staff
accommodation is close to student accommodation.

Licensing


The Cranedale Centre does not operate any activities requiring a licence from the Adventure
Activities Licensing Authority.
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